
�ireworks & Bonfire at Port Gaverne
Saturday November the Fish!

7pm - the lighting of the Mermaid and the Fish followed by 
the lighting of the Bonfire and then the Fireworks 

Make sure you buy your Passport to enter the Endelliotto
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Christmas 
Markets 

in the village
Saturday November 

19th

St Peter's Church Christmas 
Mini-Market in the Church 

Rooms - 10.30am
(page 10)

Tuesday November 29th

Trelights Methodist Church 
Christmas Fayre in the 
Schoolroom - 2.30pm

(page 5)

Saturday December 3rd

Port Isaac RNLI Christmas 
Market in the Village Hall - 

10.30am

trio

Christmas Evening 
of Music & Memories
Friday December 9th

7pm 
St Peter's Church

(page ?)

Port Isaac Village Hall
Friday November 11th - 7pm

     Tickets £7   (£5 children &                  
       concessions) from
  Secrets (880862/880905)

Remembrance 
Sunday        
Service

St Peter's 
Church

November  13th

10.45am
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        aving been talking about this challenge since March, 
I am sure you have all thought the day would not come  - 
but I am delighted to tell you I completed the Cornwall 
Hospice Care Trek on the Great Wall of China! 

It was the most amazing challenge.  I found the trekking 
hard but well within my capabilities.  Whereas the 
camping I found very hard and outside my capabilities!!!! 

The weather was hot during the day and we were 
fortunate to have it clear to take in the incredible scenery. 
 At night it dropped quickly to freezing and, even with 
thermals, tracksuit, hoody and a sleeping bag (which is 
designed for temperatures to -14), I found it very cold. 
 The toilet tent was a sight to behold and an experience I 
hope not to repeat! 

I feel very lucky to have been able to attend this Trek and cannot begin to describe how 
incredible the whole trip was.  On top of this I have managed to raise the grand total of 
£4600 (with money still coming in!) for Cornwall Hospice Care in memory of my mum. 
 This total will be matched by Clydesdale Bank with half the matched funding going to 
Cornwall Hospice and the other half to Help the Hospices nationwide.  As you know I 
personally contributed to this total to ensure my costs were covered outside of the 
sponsorship and donations. 

It is still possible for you to add to this total as my Justgiving Page will stay open for a few 
weeks longer.  It is www.justgiving.com/Elaine-Speakman 

A big thank you to everyone who's sponsored, donated and supported my fundraising.  I 
would be grateful to receive any sponsorship pledged but not paid. 

Elaine

Trio is issued eleven times a year and is 
available in Secrets and the Co-op, 

Port Isaac, or by post - £18 a year in the 
UK (overseas rates on application).

To subscribe please send a cheque, 
made payable to Trio, Calenia, 
3 Trewetha Lane, Port Isaac, 

Cornwall PL29 3RN
To advertise in Trio telephone 

01208 880905
Published by 

Sam & Dee Littlechild
Tel: 01208 880905

email: triopi@mac.com
The publisher does not necessarily 

hold the same views as those 
expressed by contributors and 

reserves the right to refuse or alter 
material supplied.

ILLEGAL PARKING
All illegal parking issues, yellow lines etc, are 

now dealt with by the Civil Enforcement 
Parking Team, who are based in Truro.  

They can be contacted on           

0300 1234222

Local Books available in Secrets, Port Isaac
Walk Talk

A paw-picked selection of local dog walks, chosen by Spot & Winnie - £3.50

A Quick Look Round Port Isaac 
A brief guide for visitors to help them enjoy the village - £2.50

A Short Guide to Port Isaac
A more detailed guide - £5.50

15 Walks in the Parish of St Endellion 
(coastal and inland walks in and around the Parish 

with lots of useful local information)  - £3.50

The Trevan Book 
Summary memoirs of the Parish of St Endellion                           

prior to 1834 by John Watts Trevan - £10

Port Isaac & Port Gaverne -                                    
30 years of village life

DVD of village history - £10

The Seafarers of Port Isaac 
Geoff Provis' new book - £9.99

2012 Tide Timetables - £1.30

plus local ordnance survey maps
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CLASSIFIEDS

St Peter's Church Rooms 
are available to hire
Contact Marion Larkin on    

01208 880492

For Sale
Glass and chrome dining table, 

seats 6, dimensions: 4' 4" x 2' 8". 
A slight barrel shape with smaller, 
frosted glass display shelf under. 

Good condition, can deliver 
locally £40

Also, stone and glass coffee table, 
dimensions: 3' 11" x 2'. A stylish 

table with cream stone, wave-
shaped pedestal

£60.  
Both tables from Artifacts, 

Wadebridge

Please call Louise on 
07969 804810 if interested

The Royal British Legion
   hank you to everyone who has kindly offered their help in House-to-House Collections 
during the run-up to Remembrance Sunday plus all the shops, hotels and organisations 
throughout the Port Isaac area that have a RBL box on display.  We are hoping to beat 
last years collection of just under £3,000.

Our Service here in Port Isaac will be held at St Peter's Church on Sunday November 
13th, at 10.45am.  We are thrilled that Canon Peter Larkin will be taking the Service for 
us this year.  Once the wreaths have been laid at the War Memorial, everyone is invited 
to refreshments in the Church Rooms.  I do hope that all the organisations who have 
kindly donated a wreath try to be present at the service to lay their wreath around the 
War Memorial.  Many thanks.  Let's do our best for all the families who have suffered in 
whatever way.  Thank you.

Annie Price, Poppy Appeal Organiser

    he first winter breezes make me assume the winter walkerʼs stance – shoulders 
hunched and head down.  Ah, the welcome return of winter!
The view from the top of Church Hill shows Port Isaac at its finest against a backdrop of 
white capped waves in a darkening sea as the light begins to fade.  The walk along the 
cliff path gives the impression of an almost tranquil harbour as the breakwaters do their 
job.  Yet on the other side you see the sea at its best as the incessant sets of waves 
cause a maelstrom of foam and spray as they lash and almost tear into the rocks.  With 
the wind blowing even the seagulls are struggling to land and stay perched on the 
Cliffside.
As I look across the bay at the white line of surf as it hits the cliffs, sending mini 
explosions of water up the cliffs, it seems to put into perspective how small and 
somewhat insignificant I am!

The Lard Man

The Trelights Walker

H

She did it!  Elaine completes her 
trek on the Great Wall of China

T

Friends of Port Isaac School 

100 Club Results
August draw

1st - Sandy Bulgin
2nd - Bryon Nicholls
September draw 

1st Tracey Greenhalgh
2nd - Barbara Bell

T

http://www.justgiving.com/Elaine-Speakman
http://www.justgiving.com/Elaine-Speakman


3

W

A

P

Y
Janet's bingo

      ou know Christmas is not far away 
when itʼs time for Janetʼs annual Bingo in 
aid of the mentally handicapped.  The date 
this year is Wednesday December 7th, 
7.30pm (doors open 6.30pm) in the 
Church Rooms.

As usual the prizes will be with Christmas 
in mind and everyone is welcome to come 
along and join in the fun.  Free tea and 
mince pies will be served during the 
interval.

All proceeds will be given to the Priory 
Centre, Bodmin, the local centre for 
mentally handicapped adults.  

Children's Competition                          
Design the Trio Christmas cover

It’s that time of the year again, it’s your chance to have your picture as part 
of the Trio Christmas cover.  The competition will be divided into two age 
groups – up to 7 years old and 8-11 years old.  Winning designs from each 
age group will be reproduced on the back and front covers of the Christmas 
Trio.  There will be prizes for the winning entries.

If you fancy having a go you need to get working straight away as designs 
have to be in by Thursday December 1st.  Do not include the Trio header or 
any other details – we’ll add those later.  Ideally entries should be made on 
white A4 size paper or you can do a design on the computer if you prefer.  If 
you need some paper call into Secrets.  So get into an artistic mood and get 
working on your design.  When its finished either drop it into Secrets or into 
Calenia, 3 Trewetha Lane or email it to triopi@mac.com  

Cornish 
Christmas Carols 

by Candlelight

Tuesday December 13th

7.30pm at               
Port Isaac Pottery

Mulled wine and mince pies

everybody welcome

    he Carnival committee has been working hard planning many fund raising events to 
raise much needed cash for the Carnival.

2012 calendar
By the time you read this the calendar should be on sale.  Well done and thank you to 
Amy, Kat and Juliet for all that they have done and to Sally Stratton for braving the sights 
and taking the pictures plus all of the businesses who sponsored a page and all of the 
men who got their kit off! Priced £5 each, you can reserve your copy by going onto the 
Port Isaac Carnival page on Facebook.

Psychic Night
This was a great success. It was a great evening and Paul Francis gave a fantastic 
demonstration of his psychic abilities.  Many people in the audience received information 
of one kind or another. The general consensus after the show was how nice it was for 
something different to take place in the village.  £413 was raised on the night and Paul 
has expressed an interest in coming back to do a workshop and another show plus a 
ghost hunt with his group, the KGB.  He will need three properties for the ghost hunt so if 
you have a haunted property please let us know. You can find out more about Paul by 
visiting his website www.paulfrancis.net

Coming soon
We are planning a Bingo Night in St Peterʼs Church Rooms on Wednesday December 
14th, a Ladies Night in the Village Hall on Friday December16th and possibly a 
Christmas fair with kids party. Also in the pipeline are a poker night and casino evening.  
We would very much appreciate input as to the entertainment that you would like to see 
in our village.

Carnival entries
By now we hope that many of you are already planning your Carnival entry.  Carnival 
classes have now been confirmed as: Best Royalty Float/Car, Best Visiting Senior 
Royalty and Junior Royalty, Comic Float, Artistic float, Children's Float, Walking Group 
and Walking Single and Trade Entry. There will also be prizes for the best decorated 
float, best original idea and the best in the carnival.  In celebration of the Queenʼs Jubilee 
we will also be giving a prize for the best Jubilee entry.

All entrants must have own insurance and will be asked to sign a waiver.  Floats should 
be viewable from both sides if possible.  The route will start from the Playing Fields 
travelling down Trewetha Lane and New Road. Floats must be able to take the turning 
from New Road into Back Hill turning right at the bottom and coming back up onto New 
Road and returning to the Playing Field.  An official application has been made for the 
roads to be closed.

Businesses can sponsor a cup or trophy (or anything else). To do this contact us on 
880984/880920. 

Dean & Ellen

In support of 

Children In Need 2011
St Minver Brownies are holding a

Children's Disco 
Friday 11 November, 7pm - 9pm

Guide HQ Trewint Playing Field - ROCK

Entry £1 per person

Tuck shop will be open for snacks & 
drinks, prices from 20p

Please support our event to help 
disadvantaged children here in the UK

T

mailto:triopi@mac.com
mailto:triopi@mac.com
mailto:triopi@mac.com
mailto:triopi@mac.com
mailto:triopi@mac.com
mailto:triopi@mac.com
mailto:triopi@mac.com
mailto:triopi@mac.com
http://www.paulfrancis.net/
http://www.paulfrancis.net/
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De!" T#i$ ... your chance to have  your say and 
remember, it is your say and the letters printed are not 

necessarily the views of the Editor  

"will my son still want to play football with 
his Dad in ten years time?!"

The Parish Bumble reports ... Send your letters to
Trio, Calenia, 3 Trewetha Lane, Port 

Isaac, Cornwall PL29 3RN
email: triopi@mac.com

"well done to our Fisherman's Friends"

Port Isaac Village Hall

YOUR HALL FOR 
YOU TO USE

Call Vanessa on 01208 880098 
for more info

Dear Trio
I need to raise my concerns over the recent 
proposals to complete the playing fields car 
park at the entrance to the village. The 
September parish council minutes posted 
at the Co-op noticeboard indicate 
borrowing of over £450,000.  Since John 
Browns intervention, with figures published 
in Trio last month showing a possible 
annual loss of £5000 and  loan repayments 
of £38,000, I understand the parish council 
has now revised the loan figure down to 
around £350,000.  There is obviously  no 
business plan, there has been no public 
consultation and I don't believe our parish 
councillors are  quite sure of the 
commitment they are making on behalf of 
the parish.  Only six elected  councillors are 
left . The remaining five were co-opted by 
the councillors themselves, not elected. Are 
they all going to be there at the next 
election or commit us to years of debt and 
then walk away?

It was well over ten years ago when the 
parish council was asked if it would put in a 
skateboard ramp.  I remember the kids 
coming to the meeting to ask for it. The 
answer then was 'no money available'.  If 
the parish council commit to this ludicrous 
loan it will be another ten years at least 
before any improvements in our playing 
fields take place as all the revenue will go 
to paying off the loan.

I would like to propose that the parish 
council commit to spending at least 
£20,000 on the playing fields . We know 
they have receipts from two years car 
parking plus a large sum from Buffalo 
productions.  This must be nudging 
£100,000.  The tarmac area used for 
temporary parking in the past is an ideal 
area to put a skateboard half-pipe.  The 
majority of residents do not benefit from the 
day visitors who use the car park.  The 
revenue must be used to benefit all in the 
parish not just the banks!

We do not need a fully tarmacced car park . 
You and I are no longer allowed to tarmac 
our front gardens for parking because of 
the water run off.  So why should the parish 
council think its a good idea?  I suspect a 
large part of this loan would go to pay for 
extensive drainage to prevent the rest of 
our playing fields turning into a quagmire. 

We can dramatically cut the cost of this 
project by looking at more environmentally 
friendly alternatives.  Sort out the entrance 
this coming year with the money we have 
and make improvements as more  money 
becomes available from car park receipts. 

Andy Penny
Port Isaac resident

Dear Trio
The Parish Council are pressing ahead with borrowing £376,000 over ten years at 
2/5% interest, to do the car park -  no toilets, no lighting.  I havenʼt managed to see 
the plans yet (nor it would seem have most of the parish councillors). 
The bare bones of the deal are that the Parish Council generally accepts the figures 
detailed in the October Trio, give or take a few hundred pounds.  They are making 
savings on some things, eg the ticket machines will be under guarantee for five years, 
Cornwall Council will collect and bank the takings saving admin costs.  Cornwall 
Council will also undertake to pay any shortfall in paying back the loan so there 
should be no burden on the precept we all pay – instead the whole of Cornwall will 
make up the difference!!  I estimate this will be between two and eight thousand 
pounds a year.  In return for this generous deal, Cornwall Council will take ALL the 
money from the car park for a maximum of ten years.  

The majority of the Parish will not benefit from the car park for ten years (120 
months).   Any improvements to the playing fields, skate park etc will have to wait until 
the car park loan is paid off.  My children, aged 6, 8 and 10, will be 16, 18 and 20 by 
the time any major improvements are undertaken.  If you have an unborn baby your 
child might just benefit.

There will be no more money from the Parish Council to do  the small things like extra 
grass cuts in the playing fields.  I went to play football on the field on Sunday October 
23rd.  The grass had been cut to four inches high and not picked up.  I had trouble 
getting the ball to travel more than five feet despite numerous pleadings to the Parish 
Council to keep the grass cut and picked up.  Iʼll have to wait until 2022 to get a 
decent kickaround – oh, Iʼll be 63 years old then and Oscar will be 20 and he wonʼt 
want to play football with his Dad then!

An alternative is to improve the entrance with the £38,000 paid by Doc Martin and the 
car park money collected by Byron and Rphil (£75,000 divided 60%/40%) approx 
£30,000 this year.  Add to that last yearʼs car park income – more than enough, you 
would think.  However, to my knowledge this option has never been explored or 
discussed - and we would be approx £30,000 a year better off.  Itʼs not rocket 
science!  As I see it: 
Parish Council preferred option - Year One - No money for the Parish, Year Two - 
No money for the Parish, Year Three-No money for the Parish, Year Four-No money 
for the Parish, Year Five-No money for the Parish, Year Six-No money for the Parish, 
Year Seven-No money for the Parish, Year Eight-No money for the Parish, Year Nine-
No money for the Parish, Year Ten-No money for the Parish, Year Eleven-£30,000 for 
the Parish.
Residents preferred option - Year One-£30,000 for the Parish, Year Two-£30,000 
for the Parish, Year Three-£30,000 for the Parish, Year Four- £30,000 for the Parish, 
Year Five-£30,000 for the Parish, Year Six-£30,000 for the Parish, Year Seven-
£30,000 for the Parish, Year Eight-£30,000 for the Parish, Year Nine-£30,000 for the 
Parish, Year Ten-£30,000 for the Parish, Year Eleven-£30,000 for the Parish

John Brown, Port Isaac resident

Dear Trio
I understand that someone has been complaining that two Huskies that live in the village 
are dangerous.  I know these two blissfully quiet dogs well.  They walk past my house 
everyday as their owner takes them for a walk.  Both dogs are muzzled and on leads, 
(only because they are so large and strong and NOT because they have a nasty 
nature).  Believe me these two dogs do not have a nasty bone in their body.  Even when 
my tiny dog Winnie barks at them as they walk past, they do not even turn a hair.
 
So whoever is complaining about them, frankly they haven't got a clue what they are 
talking about.  If owners (locals or visitors ) have no control over their own dogs and let 
them harrass other dogs, my feeling is they should be more responsible and accept the 
circumstances.  But in the case of Amanda's dogs this would not have been the case.

 Annie Price

T

T

Y

F

Do you, or someone you 
know, need a listening ear?

The Local Pastoral Ministers of St 
Endellion, Port Isaac and St Kew are 

available to visit the sick, the bereaved, 
the lonely and newcomers.

Tel: Judith Pollinger 
on  01208 880181
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Port Isaac
GOLDEN CIRCLE

BARNSTAPLE  
SHOPPING TRIP

Monday November 21st
£10 per person

Leaves 9.15am from the Peapod

Contact Annie Philp on 01208 880262  
to book your seat

FIRE SAFETY
An Officer from the Cornwall Fire and rescue 

services is coming to the 
Golden Circle meeting on 

Thursday November 10th

2.30pm-4.30pm in the Village Hall
 

Membership: £1      Visitors: £1

everyone is welcome 

If  you need a lift, please ring Bill on 880098 on the day

 Frank McNichol 
Art Society trip 

to Exeter 

On December 7th we are running a 
coach to Exeter, price £12 return 
which will also include an escorted 
tour of Exeter Cathedral including 
coffee on arrival in the Exeter 
Cathedral coffee shop.

Apart from our Mc Nichol and 
Camel Art art group members 
there will be room for others who 
may want to take part in this day 
out.  You don't have to take the 
tour of the Cathedral - you may 
just want to go Christmas shopping.  
We will be in Exeter until about 
4pm in the afternoon so plenty of 
time to do everything.

We plan to leave from outside the 
Peapod Gallery at 9am and return 
to Port Isaac around 5.30pm.

Anyone wishing to come along 
please contact Bob or Sandie on 

01208  880765 or email 
reb37@btinternet.com 

Trelights          
Methodist Church

Christmas Fayre
Tuesday November 29th

2.30pm in The 
Methodist Schoolroom

Cakes, Produce, 
Presents, Prizes in 
Christmas Draw,     

White Elephant Stall

Come and enjoy a friendly time 
and help raise funds for our 

local charities - Cornwall Air 
Ambulance and Children's 

Hospice (Little Harbour)
all welcome

Magical Managers 2011/12
League One
LW POS TEAM MANAGER PTS
1 1 MOTS FLYERS Tom Cleave 306
2 2 BADA BING! Paul Honey 273
3 3 HOLLY'S RETARDS Richard Hambly 254
4 4 BLOOD, SWEAT & BEERS Tim Witherden 253
5 5 FOXHOLE STARS Bryan Nicholls 244

League Two
2 1 TIA'S TEAM Gemma Cleave 276
1 2 FROGCHESTER UTD Margaret Honey 274
3 3 RAOUL MOATDRID Josh Brewer 214
5 4 MUDGUTS MARAUDERS Ann Cleave 209
4 5 ON THE EDGE OF GREATNESS Chris Lanyon 206

up to October 21st 2011

mailto:...on.....01208880765..............or.e.mail.....reb37@btinternet.com
mailto:...on.....01208880765..............or.e.mail.....reb37@btinternet.com
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Cooking with Martin
S
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     ome ideas for Bonfire night, to go alongside the traditional favourites 
like bangers and mash and hot jacket spuds baked in the fire.

Mulled cider                                                                                                
a hot toddy to keep you warm

100 g brown sugar
1 pinches salt
2 litres cider

1 tsp ground allspice
1 tsp whole cloves
1 pinches nutmeg

2 oranges, peel only, cut into 
segments

6 cm cinnamon sticks
50 g blanched flaked almonds,   

lightly toasted

1)  Combine the sugar and salt, and add to the cider in a large 
saucepan.
2)  Tie the spices in cheesecloth, you could use a clean J cloth or tea 
towel, and add to the cider. Slowly bring to the boil. Cover and simmer 
for 20 minutes.
3)  Remove the spices and add the orange peel, cinnamon stick and 
toasted almonds before serving in a punch bowl.

Toffee apples
please be careful when making this dish as hot 

sugar hurts a lot if you burn yourself with it!

225 g demerara sugar
110 ml water

0.5 tsp vinegar
2 tbsp golden syrup

25 g butter
For the apples

6 apples
6 wooden skewers, for holding the apples – ice lolly sticks will do

1)  Dissolve the sugar in the water over a moderate heat. When it has 
dissolved, stir in the vinegar, syrup 
and butter. 
2)  Bring to a boil and cook without 
stirring until it reaches hard-crack 
stage (138C) or hardens into a ball 
when dropped in a jug of cold water. 
This should take around 10 minutes 
boiling time. 
3)  While the syrup is cooking, 
pierce each apple with a wooden 
stick. 
4)  Once the toffee is ready, dip 
each apple into the hot toffee, 
turning it around in the syrup so that 
each one is fully coated. 
5)  Leave to harden on a lightly oiled 
tray before serving. If you're 
planning to keep them for a day or 
two, wrap the apples in lightly oil 
greaseproof paper.

Parkin
Parkin is essentially the Northern English form of 
gingerbread. Yorkshire Parkin is eaten on Bonfire Night, 
November 5th, celebrating the famous failure of Guy 
Fawkes to blow up the Houses on Parliament in 1605. 
Guy Fawkes was a Yorkshireman.

This Parkin Recipe is easy to make and creates a 
lovely, moist sticky cake - though you can eat the cake 
almost immediately it gets stickier if you wrap and store 
it for several days.

8 oz/220g soft butter
4 oz/110g soft, dark brown sugar
2oz / 55g black treacle/molasses

7oz / 200g golden syrup/ corn syrup
5oz/ 150g medium oatmeal

7 oz/ 200g self raising
4 tsp ground ginger

2 tsp nutmeg
1 tsp mixed spice

2 large eggs, beaten
1 tbsp milk

1)  Heat the oven to 275°/140°C/gas 1, grease an 8" x 
8"/ 20cm x 20cm square cake tin.
2)  In a large heavy-based saucepan melt together the 
butter, sugar, treacle, golden syrup over a gentle heat. 
Do not allow the mixture to boil, you simply need to melt 
these together.
3)  In a large, spacious, baking bowl stir together all the 
dry ingredients. Gradually add the melted butter mixture 
stirring to coat all the dry ingredients and mix 
thoroughly.
4)  Gradually, beat in the eggs a few tablespoons at a 
time. Finally add the milk and again stir well.
5)  Pour the mixture into the prepared tin and cook for  
1½ hours until firm and set and a dark golden brown.
Remove the parkin from the oven and leave to cool in 
the tin. 
6)  Once cool store the Parkin in an airtight tin for a 
minimum of 3 days if you can resist eaten it, you can 
even leave it up to a week before eating and the 
flavours really develop and the mixture softens even 
further and become moist and sticky. The Parkin will 
keep up to two weeks in an airtight container. 
   
Enjoy and stay safe.                                                  Mx
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schoolchat     
news and views from Port Isaac School

H is for hops and HP sauce

A is for apples red and green

R is for rhubarb and radishes

V is for veggies crisp and clean

E is for every type of egg

S is for strawberries and spuds

T is for tasty take away

What does it spell?

HARVEST
by year 2

Happy Birthday 
Birthdays celebrated in 
November:

Taran 11
Melania 8

Bob 7

Jeans for 
Genes Day

Always a favourite charity in 
school… we wear jeans and 
raise money too!!  This year 
we collected £36.90.  
Thanks everyone.

All aboard the Port Isaac 
School speedboat

When the idea of new 
playground equipment was 
raised, one idea stood out 
from the rest.  It was 
obvious that we should 
find a play boat.  The 
children already play 
‘fishermen’ on an old 
donated kayak.

We put an advert out 
locally for a lonely 
neglected boat that we 
could make better use of 
and give it some love and 

attention.  We’d given up hope until we got a call from Steve Siford (a local 
farmer) the last week of school before the school holidays.

Following an enthusiastic meeting with a local carpenter (who offered to do 
the work for FREE), the boat was delivered the last day of term and 
lowered over the school fence with the farmers tractor.

With one days labour from the carpenter, Paul and his apprentice from 
Absolute Wood in Delabole, the speedboat now had seats, a flagpole and a 
proper floor, even drainage so the children won’t have to bale water!  
Although they would enjoy that! 

Our very friendly builder Andy 
Penny from Port Isaac also 
agreed to work for free, to dig 
it into the ground.  We had a 
couple of extra very willing 
volunteers including Tom (his 
son, age 12), Sam Boothroyd 
(age 8), Tom Boothroyd (age 5) 
and Sarah Boothroyd (mum).   

The children from Port 
Isaac School would like 
to say a big thank you to 
all those that made it 
possible, this is 
community spirit in 
action!   



Dan Rogerson, our local MP, 
writes ...

A
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Port 
Isaac 
RNLI 
news

    he Port Isaac RNLI Harvest Festival and Auction was held 
at The Edge Restaurant on Friday October 14th, by kind 
invitation of Paul Williams and Tom Lane.
 
Yet again we were lucky to have Jon Cleave as our 
Auctioneer.  In his usual outrageous manner, he made the 
evening hilarious and encouraged all present to put their 
hands in their pockets.
 
The huge array of items to be auctioned were donated by 
loyal local businesses and friends, who every year never let 
us down.  A huge thank you to you all.   
 
The auction concluded with the sale of the Harvest Sheaf 
loaf, kindly baked and donated by Barnecutt's (Wadebridge). 
 
On the side, there was a 'Guess the weight of a salmon'  
which was won by Nigel Andrews (a former crew member) 
was correctly quessed the weight at 3.25kg.
 
As a result of such a really good evening for locals and 
visitors alike, and due to all your generosity, we raised 
£1400.  A marvellous sum, and thank you for all your support.

Annie Price & Angela Walsh

T

Thursday December 29th
Port Isaac Village Hall
Tickets £5 on the door

    his is the year our dedicated and talented Pantomime cast take a well earned rest, put 
their feet up and take the opportunity to enjoy the village festive activities.  Needless to 
say, we all miss this highlight of the year and will be looking forward to their next 
production in 2012.  

In the meantime with this gap in the Christmas calendar, we shall be once again be 
swinging our partners with a Great Barn Dance.  It's always fun for all ages, a great 
family event  and always well supported.  Put a note in your diary and come along to join 
in the fun.  Everybody welcome,  tickets on the door.

RNLI barn dance

During the Harvest Festival, Port Isaac crew and committee presented 
a framed photograph of Gino with some of the crew, and a Shield and 
formal Presentation Certificate in recognition of his impressive 
fundraising efforts.  Already he has raised over £2400 on his patrols 
round the village, which included £200 in support of Andy Cameron's 
RNLI London Marathon.  

RNLI Harvest Festival
T

Left to right: Bob Bulgin, Matt Main, Paul Williams, Damien Bolton and 
Jon Cleave                                                            Photo: Adrian Jaspar

Nowʼs  the time to make plans for 2012 which arenʼt about the Olympics but about your 
own health and wellbeing.  The health benefits of singing have long been recognised 
so read on and find out how you can approach 2012 with a whole new hobby! 
The Port Isaac Chorale are a group of men and women of all ages who enjoy singing a 
very wide range of music together and weʼd like a few new members to join us in 
January.  We are looking for both male and female (although males are particularly 
welcome).

You will have to have a short, private audition with Janet Townsend MBE, the Choraleʼs 
musical director and if successful, you will expected to attend Tuesday evening  
rehearsals regularly.  These only take place during school term time and there are also 
occasional concerts so itʼs not a huge commitment.  If youʼre interested, phone 
Morwenna Vernon on 01208 880714 or e mail on m.vernon@homecall.co.uk for more 
information.

The Chorale will be out and about over the Christmas period if youʼd like to come and 
listen. On Tuesday, 13th December we will be having our annual Carols in the Pottery 
evening when everyone is invited to join us in singing carols, including Port Isaacʼs own festive 
songs. This will be an opportunity to really get the Christmas season off to a musical start.

On Sunday 18th December there will be 
an open carol session at the Red Lion 
Inn, St Kew Highway  where everyone is 
welcome to join in.

Friday 23rd will see the Chorale singing 
carols at the Port Gaverne Hotel. This is 
always a popular evening and we look 
forward to seeing you there.

Make 2012 the year you join the 
Chorale and enjoy singing with a new 
group of friends.

Too  early for a New Year resolution?

mailto:m.vernon@homecall.co.uk


      hristmas is not that far away and it's time to 
start thinking about Christmas cards.  This year 
Port Isaac RNLI has a choice of two exclusive 
cards.  Local artist, Roy Ritchie has generously 
donated his painting of Father Christmas 
speeding away over a snow clad Jamaica Inn.  
This is just one of several paintings that Roy 
has donated to the RNLI in recent years.

 
As a contrast we have 
the stunning, evocative scene, 
'Storm Launch', of the Lifeboat back in the 1890s 
created and donated by Port Isaac artist Barbara Hawkins, 
who has created the images for four of our past RNLI 
Christmas cards.  The  original painting may be viewed in 
the Pottery where draw tickets can also be purchased for 
£1 to win it.  The winning ticket will be pulled at the Port 
Isaac RNLI Christmas Market  in the Village Hall on 
December 3rd.
 

Both cards, priced £1.25 each,  will be available at the 
Market and can also be purchased from the Pottery or the Peapod 

Gallery or ordered over the telephone, 01208 880765 or 880581.

T
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RNLI Christmas market

Port 
Isaac 
RNLI 
news

     he Annual Christmas Market takes place on Saturday December 3rd in the Village 
Hall starting at 10.30am.  As always, Father Christmas will be there to meet everyone 
and, with a little bit of luck, will be able to make your Christmas wishes come true.
 
There will be an array of stalls, including mulled wine, mince pies , plus all the RNLI 
Christmas cards and pictures.  Gulls Allowed will be joining us to sing some carols (and I 
suspect we will all be expected to join in, but with the help of the good food and drink we 
will be in great voice!) so do come along and join us.
 
If anyone or any organisation wishes to have a table at the market, please contact me on 
880386.  Don't  leave it till the last minute as tables are going fast and we are limited on 
space.  The cost will be a £15 donation to the RNLI.   

Annie Price 

     
ort Isaac Lifeboat Station Crew and Committee  had the pleasure of welcoming two of 
their great supporters on October 21st.   Former Storm Force member Victoria Redman 
from East Yorkshire has fundraised over the past six years for Port Isaac RNLI.  During 
this time she has raised over £4,000, recognised by the National RNLI Award of Young 
Fund Raiser of the Year in 2009 at the Barbican, London.  With her was Storm Force 
member George Mayall from Stourbridge in the West Midlands
 
On this visit Victoria presented  a cheque for a further £540 to be 
dedicated towards  the cost of  re equipping our crew with new 
improved design RNLI Lifejackets, due to come into service in the New 
Year.  

Over the past two years George has kept in touch with the station on a 
regular monthly basis exchanging frequent letters with the Chairman.  
He follows the Station's s day to day activities very closely and keeps 
detailed logs of call outs, not only for Port Isaac but the Lifeboat 
service in general.  His detailed knowledge  of the RNLI and it`s 
operations is second to none and highly valued by all of his RNLI 
friends in Port Isaac. and other stations with whom he maintains close 
contact.  Damien Bolton presented both George and Victoria with Port 
Isaac RNLI insignia baseball hats to mark the occasion.

     ime is marching on and the table 
reservation plan is now well under way for 
the forthcoming Winter Ball due to be held 
at Trewetha Farm on Saturday November 
26th.  Don`t be left out - it is a great 
opportunity to join our crew and committee 
and the many friends and supporters of 
Port Isaac RNLI for what is going to be a 
very special star spangled pre Christmas 
get together.  Why not let your hair down, 
put on those dancing pumps and swing to 
the foot stomping New Orleans music of 
the Gumbo Flyers and the varied style of 
that very special group Keiko-Rise.  Make 
this a special night to remember in the 
lead up to Christmas.
 

Be sure to reserve your tickets soon.  
We are closing the seating plan on

 Friday November 12th
Available from the Peapod Gallery 

or phone 01208 881197, 01208 880700 
or 01208 880969 

RNLI Christmas cards
last call 
for winter 

ball 
tickets

C
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From Left to Right :- Crew members Ian Johnson, Del Allerton-Baldwin  
with George Mayall. Victoria Redman and Training Officer Damien Bolton.

                            Photo Bob B.

RNLI supporters
P

T
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Church                  
Diary dates      mid the autumn colours and falling leaves, 

November ushers in a time of remembrance at our 
churches.  On All Saintʼs Day and Remembrance 
Sunday, we remember those martyred for their 
Christian faith and those who died in service of their 
country.  We do so not to glorify violence but to 
recall the price paid by others and to strive all the 
harder to resolve peacefully the injustices and 

conflicts that afflict our world.  On All Souls day we remember and pray for loved ones 
whose memory remains a part of our lives.
 
All these days invite us to reflect upon the legacy that past generations have 
bequeathed to us, and question what legacy we will leave to the generations who 
follow.  November is also a time when we should remember the small, everyday 
sacrifices that so many make to help maintain our communities and village life.  For 
my own part I would like to thank all those who help maintain our local councils, 
commerce, societies and churches that keep our communal life alive today.  Having 
inherited so much from those that preceded us, perhaps the best way to celebrate 
their memory is to ensure we transmit a rich legacy and vibrant communities to those 
that follow. 

Jonathan Mosedale

Wednesday November 2nd (All Souls)
7.00pm - Eucharist - St Endellion Church
A service to light candles and remember 
departed loved ones
Sunday November 6th
9.45am - Sung Eucharist - St Peterʼs 
Church
Saturday November 12th
7.30pm  - Andy Williamson Festival Jazz 
Concert - St Endellion Church. Tickets £10 
on door
Remembrance Sunday November 13th
9.45am - Said Eucharist  - St Peterʼs 
Church 
10.45am - Remembrance Service - St 
Peter's Church 
6.00pm - Taize Service - St Endellion 
Church
Wednesday November 16th
7.30pm - St Endellion PCC - Church Hall
Saturday  November19th
10.30am–12 noon - Christmas Mini– 
Market  - St Peter's Church Rooms, Port 
Isaac
10am–3.30pm - Quiet Day - St Endellion 
Church
Church on T.S. Eliotʼs Four Quartets led by 
Canon Nicholas Sagovsky. Further details 
from Judith Pollinger 880181
4pm - Farewell Service for Bishop Roy -
Truro Cathedral
Sunday November 20th 
9.45am - Family Eucharist - St Peterʼs 
Church 
Wednesday November 23rd
7.30pm  - Advent Poetry Evening, Mothers 
Union - Trevinnick Farm
Thursday November 24th
8.00pm - Julian Meeting - 4 Marshalls Way 
Trelights
Advent Sunday November 27th
9.45am - Sung Eucharist - St Peterʼs 
Church
St Andrewʼs Day.
Wednesday November 30th
7.00am - Eucharist  - St Endellion Church
Friday December 2nd
6.00pm - Childrenʼs Carol Concert - St 
Endellion Church
Sunday December 4th
9.45am - Sung Eucharist - St Peterʼs 
Church
Tuesday December 6th
10.30am - Stay & Play Nativity - St Peterʼs 
Church
Wednesday December 7th
7.30pm - Healing Service - Trewetha 
(Roger & Pam Richards)
Saturday December 10th
7.30pm Concert   Truro St Maryʼs Singers 
St Endellion Church

St Peter's Church

Christmas Mini-Market
Saturday November 19th

10.30am in the Church Rooms
CAKES, GIFTS, REFRESHMENTS, RAFFLE

please come and support your village Church 

David Alan Castle                                                                                       
4th January 1951 to 20th October 2011

 
David was Kathleen & 
David's second son who 
spent the early part of life 
near Liskeard before moving 
to Port Isaac in 1963.  He 
attended Sir James Smith's 
School at 
Camelford followed by 
Plymouth School of 
Navigation. 

From an early age he had 
the love of the sea and spent 
many hours out at sea in the 
family boat or with Jack and 
Cyril Spry on the Dawn.  When 18 he became a crewmember of Port Isaac Lifeboat 
and served for six years.  As a Merchant Navy Deck Officer he went around the world 
several times.  In 1975 he married Gillian and set up home in Elm Park Essex.   
David left the Merchant Navy 1982 and joined the Metropolitan Police.  In 1984 he 
was seconded to the Royal Protection Unit based at Buckingham Palace and later 
moved to Kensington Palace.  David left the Met on medical grounds following a a 
brain tumour operation in 1996. He leaves two children, Thomas and Sarah. Thomas 
also serves in the Metropolitan Police.

David & Gillian at Kensington Palace

Remember, remember ...
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Jack Legge
1986-2011

       im and Heather would like to thank 
everyone in Port Isaac who made their son, 
Jack, such a welcome visitor in his wheelchair.

Though born and brought up in Sutton Coldfield, 
Jack came to Port Isaac regularly every year 
since he was a baby.  He would sit happily at 
the front of White House Cottage listening to his 
story tapes  and watching life unfold on the 
Platt.  Pulling a mackerel out of the water with 
John Brown on Winnie the Pooh, hearing Nicki 
B tell someone off from the other side of the 
harbour or popping into the Golden Lion with his Dad for a quick pint of Tinners;  all 
would bring a beautiful smile to Jackʼs young face.

Jack died peacefully in his sleep on October 9th but recollections of his lovely times in 
Port Isaac will always be treasured memories.  Fittingly the music of the Fishermanʼs 
Friends singing ʻUnion of Different Kindsʼ accompanied his farewell service.

T

W
Eric Stokes

           e mourn the passing of Eric Stokes, who lived 
in Port Isaac for over twenty-five years, and whose 
deep love for both the village and itsʼ inhabitants was 
often reflected in the poetry he wrote.

Born in South Norwood in 1923, Eric grew up in 
a large family.  After heʼd finished school, the 
announcement of war halted any further plans. Eric 
joined the R.A.F 600 squadron and his subsequent 
years in the war took him to Algeria, Italy and Greece. 
In particular, Eric looked back on his time in Italy with 
fond memories, often joking about his ability to charm 
sophisticated Italian beauties! The end of the war 
brought Eric back to London. Although happy to be 
home, the memories of the war never left him. Among 
his poems about Cornwallʼs charming cliff paths and 
crashing oceans, there were poems about the futility 
of war and the brave friends that heʼd lost but not 
forgotten.

In 1951, Eric married Audrey Weekes and their son, Stephen, was born in 1955. Around 
this time, Eric became the manager of a building company that worked on some of 
Londonʼs most famous sites. After their son had grown and married, Eric and Audrey 
decided to leave the bustling city in search of a quieter life. They settled in Port Isaac 
where they opened a clothes shop ʻEric & Audreyʼsʼ. Eric fell in love with the rugged 
beauty of Cornwall and the warmth of Port Isaacʼs small community. Eric soon became a 
fixture in the village, known for his stripy shirts and poetry writing. The new millennium 
brought Eric an opportunity to be Quiz Master in his local pub- a role he cherished. Even 
after he retired from it, Eric often attended the quiz. He remained a recognised and well-
liked character in Port Isaac.

Eric Curtis Stokes passed away peacefully on Monday the 17th of October 2011. He is 
survived by his wife, Audrey, his son and daughter-in-law and his two granddaughters. 
He will be greatly missed by his family, his friends and by the village of Port Isaac, his 
feelings for which he summed up in the final lines of his poem ʻThe Soft Heart Aʼ 
Beatingʼ;                                                                             

“I came as a stranger, you called me your friend,                                                                                         
With these humble verses this ʻthank-youʼ I send,                                                                                           

God prosper your village, and still to the end                                                                                                       
Keep your soft heart aʼ beating”

Ericʼs funeral will be held at St. Endellion Church at 2.30pm on Wednesday November 
2nd.   All are welcome to attend. No flowers, donations to Cornwall Air Ambulance please.

Jackie Hicks
25/07/53-24/10/11

      eople in the village will remember 
Jackie, the daughter of Jack and Daisy 
Hicks and the sister of Mary, Wendy, 
Carolyn and Nicky.  As a young child she 
often sat in the butcherʼs shop greeting 
the customers.  Although she had 
cerebral palsy she led a very full and 
happy life.

For the past 26 years Jackie lived in the 
Scope home at Camborne where she 
was greatly loved and will be sadly 
missed.  The family are very grateful for 
all the support the village has given 
Daisy in the past in helping her to raise 
funds for the home.

Jackie had many interests, particularly 
music and film.  She loved comedy and 
was a great practical joker.  She also 
painted and was skilled in interior design.

A funeral and celebration of Jackieʼs life 
will be held at 11am on Saturday 
November 5th at St Endellion Church, 
followed by a burial.  All are welcome.  
Family flowers only please but donations 
to Scope, Tehidy Road, Camborne TR14 
8FD.  If transport is a problem please 
phone Carolyn on 01462 622746.

"If you feel sad
Do think of me
For that's what I'll 
like.
When you live in the 
hearts
Of those you love
Remember then 
You never die."

Tagore

Sweet Kathleen
Lynn Wright Dutton of Tintagel has 
written a sea shanty, Sweet 
Kathleen,  especially for her twin 
brother Gary.  

They were recently in Port Isaac 
filming Gary singing the shanty in 
the harbour and on board 
Sharicmar.  

You can hear the shanty on You 
Tube – just type in Sweet Kathleen.

P



PORT ISAAC SHARED 
COMMUNITY EXHIBITION SPACE
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PISCES Cookery book
               reminder that we would love to have your recipes and 

stories for the fundraising cookery book we are putting 
together?  

And if you have any drawings or paintings that youʼd like 
to be included, please give them to Cheryl Webster, who 
is gathering it all together (tel 01208 880802).

W

Dates for 
2012 include:
The Quality of Life 
for older people living 

in Port Isaac 
Exhibition in St Peter's Church

January - March

Valentine's        
Fundraising evening   
on February 11th in  

the Village Hall

School 
Days 

Exhibition 
to open for Easter

Thank you, as always, to everyone 
who supports PISCES in any way. 
It wouldn’t happen without you.

Previous exhibitions
        e now  have a large plan 
chest which is home to all the 
exhibition material that has 
previouisly been on show. 
Everything is available in St 
Peter's Church to look through 
anytime.

W

PISCES exhibitions 
are open in St Peter's 

Church  every day 
from 10am-4pm 

except during Church 
services

entry is free

Building Village History
the stories behind the buildings of Port Isaac

 open from Thursday November 17th 

       e're aiming to show the stories behind the buildings of Port Isaac; who 
lived where and when, the former inhabitants and the street tales. If you 
know the previous history of your home, itʼs not too late to let Dee know and 
it will be included in the exhibition.  Weʼre also hoping that visitors to the 
exhibition will add information to the exhibits.

January – March  2012 Exhibition                        
(in conjunction with Plymouth University)

      rof Catherine Hennessy and Dr Gloria Lankshear of Plymouth University are well 
known to many in Port Isaac following their research into the quality of life of older 
people. The resulting findings are going to be shown as part of an exhibition, curated 
by Bournmouth University, which, we are delighted to announce, should be launched 
at our PISCES p roject sometime in January.  As soon as we know the details we will 
let you all know.  This has postponed the launch of the ʻSchooldaysʼ exhibition until 
Easter time.

Interactive touch screen technology
      ollowing our recent meeting, we have made the decision to use Asus Eee Pads 
which can be used for touch-screen technology and recording.  As they are a much 
cheaper option than our previous plans, weʼre hoping to start using them early in 
2012.  There is the exciting possibility that we can have two or three in use as a 
permanent part of the PISCES exhibition space. 

PISCES and the Golden Circle
       e would like to invite the Golden Circle to join us for afternoon tea at their 
January meeting on  Thursday January 12th 2012.  Put the date in your diary 
now  .Annie Philp will be happy to organise lifts for anyone who needs transport.

We have seen a total of 12,500 visitors in St Peter's since PISCES 
began 12 months ago . The comments left in the visitorsʼ book all 

say how wonderful and interesting the history of Port Isaac is.

F
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Could you save a life?
The PORT ISAAC COMMUNITY FIRST RESPONDER 
SCHEME is looking for volunteers to join the team who 
respond to specific emergency calls. 

Full training is given to enable you to support the patient until the 
Emergency Ambulance Response arrives.

This is a vital resource for our small community and we really need your 
help.  Responders can really make a difference.

If you are over 18yrs of age with access to a car and would like 
further information/application form please contact Deb Tidey on 
01208 880783
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PISCES is putting up the Memory Tree this year.  As usual 
it will be in its usual spot on Little Hill and we would like to 
thank Trevathan Farm for donating it to the village.  Cliff 
Bulgin has donated the lights so thank you to him too.

As well as your ribbons you can also write a message or a 
name on a CD that you can hang on the tree.  These CDs 
are available from Dee at Secrets and will look lovely 
shimmering in the fairy lights.  The tree will go up during 
the first week in December and you can add your 
decoration whenever you wish.  It's a lovely way to 
remember and celebrate friends and loved ones.

The Port Isaac Memory 
Christmas Tree

PISCES 
Christmas 
Evening

St Peter's Church
 7 pm 

Friday December 9th 
Come and join us.  We're going to light 
up the Christmas tree, listen to a few 
carols from Gulls Allowed (and join in if 
you wish), enjoy some mulled wine and 
mince pies and tell us your stories of 
childhood Christmases in Port Isaac. 
Can you remember what Father 
Christmas brought you ʻin the old daysʼ? 
What did you eat for Christmas dinner? 
Do come along for an hour or so and 
share your memories and enjoy the 
evening with us.

PISCES     
Memory Booklets

       as our mention of Christmas got 
you thinking about presents?  If so our 
'Everybody has a story to tell' Memory 
Booklets, priced £3 each, would make 
lovely little stocking fillers - or buy the 
whole set for a lovely big present.  

They are available from the exhbition, 
Secrets or the Pottery and wherever 
you buy them from, all the money goes 
to PISCES.

H

Oil top-up service
HOP Oil offers a top-up oil service with a 
special price for bulk delivery.  Some of 
the residents of Rose Hill already take 
advantage of this service.  However, if 
more people in the village want to join in 
it may be that an even better rate could 
be negotiated.

If you would like to join the list of people 
who get a regular two monthly top up to 
their oil tank contact Mandy Jeffs at HOP 
on 01208 851195 or email her at 
mjeffs@hopoils.co.uk

PIGS on tour 

T     he boys dusted off their passports 
and rode off into the sunset heading for 
Wales.  Unfortunately, due to work 
commitments, I didnʼt go so this is all 
written on hearsay!  After speaking to a 
few of the lads on their return, all I got 
from them was ʻWowʼ, ʻWowʼ and 
ʻWowʼ.   The service, the food, the 
hotel, the golf were all just … ʻWOW!ʼ

When they arrived at the Celtic Manor 
on Sunday lunchtime their clubs were 
taken to the driving range and they 
were given complimentary balls to hit 
on the range.  From that moment on, 
they didnʼt seen their clubs again until 
they were waiting for them on the first 
tee – and they arrived CLEANED!  If 
any PIGS wives or girlfriends are 
reading this then please take note – we 
will be expecting a lot from you!!

Behaviour at The Manor was 
impeccable due to PC Ian Chambers – 
yes, he is a real rozzer and future son-
in-law to ʻThe Adonisʼ.  He kept 
everyone in line which is something I 
havenʼt been able to do in twelve years!!

Before leaving it was agreed that the 
three courses were going to offer 
severe challenges to several members 
but a few of them did manage to score 
well – notably ʻThe Copperʼ on the 
2010 Ryder Cup Course, carding a 
very good score of 33 points.However, 
the overall winner over the three 
courses was ʻShandyʼ Grills.  The full 
results can be seen on our Facebook 
page – just type in ʻPort Isaac Golf 
Societyʼ for results, news, photo 
evidence and future fixtures.

The main consensus of opinion is 
ʻWhen can we do it again, it was … 
WOW!ʼ

And on the first tee on the last day, as 
the boys gathered for their final round, 
a steward asked if they were the PIGS 
who were in the Spike Bar the previous 
night after playing the mighty 2010 
course.  The reply was, ʻYes, why?ʼ  
ʻWellʼ he said, ʻyou lot celebrated more 
than the Ryder Cup team did!ʼ  The 
PIGS have left their mark again!

The Lardman
PS The next match is November 7th at 
Falmouth.
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THE TIP 
Bowithick Quarry 

01840 770770
Open Friday, 

Saturday, Sunday & 
Monday

If you can start the day without caffeine, If you  can always be cheerful, ignoring 
aches and pains, If you can resist complaining and boring people with your 

troubles, If you can eat the same food every day  and be grateful for it, If you can 
understand when your loved ones are too busy to give you any time, If you can 

take criticism and blame without resentment,

If you can conquer tension without  medicine 

T    his monthʼs column is all about electronic books (ebooks), 
which have become popular through ebook readers like the 
Kindle. This is a good example of a company, in this case 
Amazon, turning a threat into an opportunity when it seemed 
like books would become much less attractive to people as 
they could get all the information they needed through the 
television or the internet. Amazon, the biggest online retailer of 
books, came up with the Kindle book reader and this has 
stimulated a rapid growth in the electronic book market. Now 
you can get the free Kindle ebook reader for your computer 
(windows or mac), for the iPad, for various smartphones 
including the iPhone. 

Cleverly they linked up the reader to the Amazon online book 
store, so that you can purchase books from them and then 
read them on your Kindle, or any of your appliances that 
happens to have the Kindle reader installed. 

The amazing thing about this is that as well as stimulating the 
book market for recently published books, it provides a way of 
reading classics which are out of copywrite and can be 
obtained for nothing. It is sometimes a bit complicated so I 
thought I would use this column to explain. 

I have recently downloaded some of Joseph Conradʼs books, 
all for free. Heart of Darkness might not be your cup of tea, but 
I thoroughly enjoyed it, and wouldnʼt have read it probably if it 
wasnʼt so easy to get. 

Now the next bit is quite technical, so probably a teenager 
might be useful here if you have trouble. And things might go 
wrong, so proceed at your own risk. It shouldnʼt as Amazon 
has taken great care to make their Kindle ʻappʼ very resilient 
and it should work on most computers. 

Anyway, I will press on as it is worth the effort. So to start with 
you need to install a copy of a free Kindle reader and I will take 
you though what you need to do if you have an ordinary 
Windows PC. First of all you need to log on to Amazon 
(www.amazon.co.uk ) and find the Kindle download page 
(http://tinyurl.com/6dn7q9r  ). Click on download and then 
install (run the programme). This should work fine as I 
mentioned above.

Having downloaded and installed it you can click on the icon 
and it will open up with a nice startup screen. You may be 
asked to register it with Amazon, and I am not sure if you have 
to as I have been registered with them for some time and 
forget whether you need to. 

Once the programme is open you need to locate where your 
ebooks are stored. There is a toolbar along the top with a tab 
called ʻtoolsʼ. Click on this and then click  options, then to 
ʻcontentʼ which will show you where the folder ʻMy Kindle 
Contentʼ is. This is the place the computer stores your ebooks. 
You will probably have some free gifts from Amazon already in 
there.  

Ok, now to the good bit where you can get your free books. 
Firstly if we have a look at Project Guttenberg. Johannes 
Gutenberg (born in 1398) as you will probably know, was a 
blacksmith who invented the first printing press. Project 
Gutenberg ( www.gutenberg.org  ) is named after him and has 
the same aim of bringing books to as wide a readership as 
possible.  It offers ove 36,000 freee ebooks to download.

Supposing you wanted to get Charles Dickens' 'A Christmas 
Carol' (it being that time of year), you put the title in the search 
box and up it will come.  You can download two versions, one 
with and one without images.  When you download it, save it to 
the folder called 'My Kindle Content'.  Then when you open up 
Kindle it will be there for you to read.

A rather advanced tip, but well worth a try, is to download  copy 
of the magic catalogue from http://freekindlebooks.org/
MagicCatalog/magiccatalog.html  and load this into your Kindle 
reader.  When you read this catalogue you can click on the book 
titles.  

I did 'Alice's Adventures in Wonderland' and it takes you straight 
to it online in the project Gutenberg website and download it for 
you.  You only to need to make sure it's saved in the right place, 
ie 'My Kindle Content'.  For an entertaining video about how to 
get the best our of your Kindle for PC, have a look at http://
www.youtube.com/watch?v=R3Eos6C2hAQ

If you are interested in Cornwall and the Cornish, and why 
wouldn't you be, The Federation of Old Cornish Societies has a 
cracking website and you can download over 400 free ebooks 
about Cornwall from there - www.oldcornwall.org/Library.htm  
Project Gutenberg also has a few historic books about Cornwall.  

Hope you enjoy the read.

Children's Nearly New Sale Success
The latest sale was held on Saturday 8 October and proved to be as popular as ever.  
Long queues of buyers were waiting, looking for quality childrens equipment, clothes, 
toys and books.  We have now been running for over three years, holding sales in April 
and October and have managed to build a reputation based on the excellent quality of 
the items on sale.

Thanks to our loyal team of volunteers who have again managed to help us raise funds 
for St Teath School, and also those who came to support us.

The next sale will be held in April 2012 – keep an eye out for dates (posters, st Teath 
website and Facebook will be updated with details when they become available). 

Websites of the Month

The World of Ebooks

http://www.amazon.co.uk/
http://www.amazon.co.uk/
http://tinyurl.com/6dn7q9r
http://www.gutenberg.org/
http://www.gutenberg.org/
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shops, services
& businesses

restaurants
& hotels

The Trio Directory

ANDY PENNY
BUILDING SERVICES
GLASS FIBRE FLAT ROOFING
UPVC FASCIA & GUTTERING

BRICK & BLOCK PAVING
GENERAL BUILDING

email: ANDY@ANDY-PENNY.CO.UK
Mobile: 07532 478451
Home: 01208 880985

WWW.ANDY-PENNY.CO.UK
NO OBLIGATION QUOTES  

& ESTIMATES

LOGS         
FOR SALE

seasoned stored firewood
Contact Rob at Cornish Logs

078169 02080                      

Rubbish 
Removal
small loads only

07971 167444

K Honey
Building & Renovation Contractors

Tel:  01208 880609   Mobile:  07971 479309
Three Gates Meadow  New Road  Port Isaac  Cornwall PL29 3SD

DAVID DYER 

Interior & Exterior   
Painter & Decorator

21 Park Penncarne            
Delabole, Cornwall PL33 9HA

Phone: 01840 211521

the

Through	
  November	
  and	
  December	
  look	
  out	
  for	
  our	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
Pie/Curry	
  &	
  a	
  Pint	
  nights	
  every	
  Thursday	
  -­‐	
  £9.50

Sunday	
  Roast	
  12noon-­‐4pm	
  every	
  Sunday	
  -­‐	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
1-­‐course	
  £7.99,	
  2-­‐courses	
  £9.99,	
  3-­‐courses	
  £12.99

Christmas	
  Par+es	
  -­‐	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
2-­‐courses	
  £12,	
  3-­‐courses	
  £15	
  on	
  Saturday	
  December	
  3rd	
  &	
  10th	
  (min	
  8	
  people)

New	
  Year's	
  Eve	
  -­‐	
  3	
  course	
  menu-­‐£45	
  per	
  head	
  	
  BOOK	
  NOW!
Please	
  ask	
  about	
  our	
  Locals	
  Loyalty	
  Scheme	
  and	
  our	
  new	
  OAP	
  Club

01208	
  880090	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  eat@theedge-­‐cornwall.co.uk

bar & restaurant

the Winter	
  opening	
  Hmes
November	
  &	
  December	
  -­‐	
  closed	
  
Mondays,	
  Tuesdays	
  and	
  close	
  at	
  
5pm	
  on	
  Sundays
(closed	
  December	
  24th	
  &	
  25th)

TEL: 01208 850431
MOB: 07866 815386 or 07817 847638

email: plumbline93@yahoo.co.uk

1 Koth Karrji, St Teath, 
Bodmin PL30 3JR
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ICF SERVICES
Ian C Fuller

Building & Property 
Maintenance

Telephone: 01208 880069
Mobile: 07779 523108

big enough to cope,       
small enough to care

Professional Carpet & 
Upholstery cleaning 
Domestic & Commercial 

Fully insured
Friendly & efficient service

Excellent prices
01208 841117

www.kernowecoclean.com

Russell Richards
trading as

J.C. Richards & Sons 
Roofing & Building 

Contractors
Est. 1947

              Tel: 01208 841813                  
M:         Mobile: 07967 229291

PAUL HONEY
PAINTER & DECORATOR

INTERIOR & EXTERIOR 
MAINTENANCE, 

WALL & FLOOR TILING, ARTEXING,
COVING & WALLPAPERING

01208 881122November	
  &	
  December	
  Opening	
  1mes
Closed	
  Mondays

Open	
  Tuesday	
  -­‐	
  Sunday	
  for	
  morning	
  coffee	
  lunch	
  &	
  cream	
  teas
Open	
  Thursday,	
  Friday	
  &	
  Saturday	
  night	
  for	
  Dinner

Christmas	
  eve	
  -­‐	
  Open	
  for	
  lunch,	
  Closed	
  dinner
Christmas	
  Day	
  -­‐	
  Closed

Boxing	
  Day	
  -­‐	
  Closed	
  lunch,	
  Open	
  for	
  Dinner
January	
  27th	
  to	
  2nd	
  -­‐	
  Open	
  for	
  Lunch	
  &	
  Dinner

As	
  the	
  winter	
  night	
  draw	
  in	
  The	
  Mote	
  offers	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
a	
  warm,	
  cosy	
  candlelit	
  ambience

As	
  well	
  as	
  our	
  a	
  la	
  carte	
  menu,	
  why	
  not	
  bring	
  a	
  friend	
  for	
  a	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
less	
  formal	
  ou7ng	
  -­‐	
  come	
  and	
  relax	
  on	
  the	
  sofas	
  enjoy	
  our	
  	
  	
  	
  

Grazing/Tapas	
  menu	
  Hot	
  &	
  cold	
  dishes	
  from	
  £3.

Free	
  glass	
  wine	
  with	
  any	
  main	
  course	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
Free	
  boRle	
  of	
  wine	
  for	
  any	
  two	
  people	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  

having	
  3-­‐course	
  Dinner
(on	
  presenta+on	
  of	
  this	
  advert)

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
SP
EC
IAL

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   SPECIAL	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  

CHRISTMAS PARTIES
 (any numbers catered for)

£14 for two courses   £17.50 3 courses
Traditional or non traditional fare

Please call for details

NEW YEAR'S EVE Dinner £100 pp

A 7 course a la carte menu served from 7pm till midnight 
You will be fully catered for and attentively waited            

on throughout the evening, complemented with           
bubbles on arrival and at midnight                                                      

Fireworks on the Platt                                               
         We keep The Mote as a private dining and drinks

evening for our paying guests

The Platt Port Isaac  01208 880226

PIANO 
TEACHER 
Beginners welcome

Reasonable rates
Please call Jennifer May 

01208 880131

Property & Grounds 
Jet Wash Cleaning  Gardens  General Repairs
Fixed Price Written Quotes Satisfaction Guaranteed

Graham Powney 
01840 213561 or 07974 032950 
www.propertyandgrounds.co.uk

Private and Business Premises,             
Second Home/Holiday Property         

Contract Work Welcome

CLIFFSIDE GALLERY

PAINTINGS, CARDS AND ORIGINAL IDEAS 
by KATIE CHILDS  -  OPEN EVERY DAY

2 THE TERRACE PORT ISAAC - 01208 880988

www.cliffsidegallery.com 
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Ivan Jones
Electrical Services Ltd

"A Local Service to National Standards"
*Established 1995*

*  TESTING & INSPECTING
*  FAULT FINDING
*  ADDITIONAL POINTS
*  PART P CERTIFICATION
*  BUYERS/SELLERS REPORTS & SURVEYS
*  LANDLORDS CERTIFICATES
*  MAINTENANCE & GENERAL WORKS
*  PORTABLE APPLIANCE TESTING (P.A.T.)
*  NEW INSTALLATIONS & RE-WIRES
*  ELECTRICAL DESIGN SERVICE
*  LIGHTING DESIGN SERVICE
*  EMERGENCY CALL OUT SERVICE
*  ELECTRICAL HEATING DESIGN & INSTALLATION
*  REGISTERED WITH THE 'NICEIC' (National Inspection Council for Electrical Installation Council)

For All your Electrical Requirements
Call Us On

01840 213683
07738 824181

The Office, 30 High Street, Delabole, Cornwall
info@ijesltd.com

FIRE ALARMS INSTALLED TO BS: 5839
EMERGENCY LIGHTING INSTALLED TO 

BS: 5266

DAVID PHILP
FOR ALL YOUR GARDENING NEEDS

The Lodge, Trelights
Port Isaac, Cornwall PL29 3TH

Phone 01208 880056
Mobile 07817 161136
Email peapipod@aol.com

for all your garden maintenance 
Grass Cutting

Hedges cut and cuttings removed
Garden Waste removed

Power spraying
Full Insurance

Toby Panter DipH HPD MNCH (Lic)
Clinical Hypnotherapist & Hypnodieting Consultant

Want to lose weight?   Trying to stop smoking?                     
Stressed or Anxious?   Need to relax?   Can't sleep?

Phone: 01208 881186   Mobile: 0784 6064584
Email: toby.panter@googlemail.com  Web: www.hypnotherapy-cornwall.co.uk

You Can Break Old Habits and Realise Your Full Potential

Shampoo & Sets from £10
Blowdry from £10
Colours from £35
Perms from £35
Restyles from £12
Trims (gents, ladies, kids) from £5
Family deals from £20 * Wedding deals

Please call   
Lowenna Barriball  
on01208 880727     
or 07891 259376

.

CHRISTOPHER KEY

SOLICITOR
Friendly office open
Monday-Friday

9.30am-12.30pm

Appointments out of office 
hours by arrangement

Trebiffen, Boscastle PL35 0BN
Tel: 01840 250200
Fax: 01840 250900

S.GOODMAN
PLUMBING & 

HEATING 
Central Heating &  Underfloor Heating
Oil Servicing * Aga & Rayburn Servicing
Oil Tank Changes
Pressurised Hot Water Systems
Solid Fuel Heating Systems
Solar Heating * Geo Thermal Heating
Bathroom Installations & Tiling
Drainage & Groundwork
Shower Rooms

For All Aspects of Plumbing & Heating 
Please Call:

TEL: 01840 213196      
MOBILE: 07968 984305

BAR OPEN ALL DAY 
SERVING

RESTAURANT

The Port Gaverne Hotel
 

Lunches 12noon - 2.00pm      Supper  6.30pm - 9.00pm

    Dinner  7.00pm - 9.00pm 
Sunday Lunch  12noon - 2.30pm - £9.95 for two courses (children's portions available)

Telephone: 01208 880244 

QUIZ NIGHT EVERY WEDNESDAY - 9.15pm

18
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TRELAWNEY 
GARAGE

14 New Road, Port Isaac

01208 880536

Servicing & Repairs
Petrol & Diesel 

Supplies
Breakdown Service

Accessories

Overheating?
Air Conditioning 

Servicing & 
Recharging now 

available

GAS DELIVERIES
13kg, 19kg & 47kg

   The Bay Hotel
   1 The Terrace – Port Isaac – PL29 3SG
             01208 880380  
  www.bayhotelportisaac.co.uk

Recently refurbished back to its Victorian glory              
8 ensuite individually decorated guest rooms 

Stunning sea views * Private car park

M.E.R. ELECTRICAL SERVICES
All types of electrical work carried out 

Security Alarms  CCTV  Good rates  Free estimates  No call out charge
Registered with local authority for Part P of Building Regs

For a friendly, reliable service call Mark on
01208 880142 or 0779 4782627

Email: markroutledge544@yahoo.co.uk
Mayfield Road, Port Isaac

Eddystone Road 
Wadebridge           
Cornwall  PL27 7AL
www.brooksandjeal.co.uk
T: (01208) 812129
F: (01208) 816798

R.T. Browne Building and Maintenance
All aspects of Building, Roofing, Carpentry and Joinery,  Kitchens, 

Bathrooms, Alterations, Timber repairs and Decorating 
Competitive prices, all work carried out by Qualified, Insured    

and time served tradesman to a high standard
Call Rich on 07843 823 278 or email R.T.B.CARPENTRY@HOTMAIL.CO.UK

Roy Speakman
A.B.I.C.C.

BUILDING CONTRACTOR
Specialist Carpenter              

Period Reconstruction      
Kitchen/Bathroom installations  

All roof  work undertaken
Tel: 07790 602404/01208 880443
email: rwsbuild@live.co.uk

DENNIS KNIGHT
Proprietor: JT Collins

WHOLESALE & RETAIL FISH MERCHANT                                         
FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

FRESH FISH DAILY                                                      
OPEN SIX DAYS A WEEK

Tel/Fax/Answerphone: 01208 880498
Mobile: 07969 555182

BRIGHT SOLUTIONS
Tony Bright

Painter & Decorator
CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED

External & Internal
Friendly Professional Service
References supplied on request

01840 213694 / 07765 632164
TONY.BRIGHT@HOTMAIL.CO.UK
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Cornish Holidays
Estate Agents
Property Sales

Surveyors and Valuers
"Looking after our clents' property 

interests for over 40 years"
Your local agent handling all aspects of 
property sales and self catering holidays 

with full management service

If you are considering selling or letting your 
property, we would be delighted to provide a free, no 

obligation valuation

01208 880302
11 New Road, Port Isaac

www.johnbray.co.uk
Fax: 01208 880144

WESTAWAY
PORT ISAAC CORNWALL

GUEST ACCOMMODATION
5 STAR RATING

Located one mile south west       
of Port Isaac

Stunning panoramic sea views 
incorporating both               

Trevose Head & Port Quin

Please contact Jocelyn or David
01208 881156

Email: info@westawaycornwall.com
www.westawaycornwall.com

LARGE HOLIDAY HOME 
in PORT ISAAC

sleeps 10                       
log fire, gardens       

garage parking in village
for details call 

07967 089766
davebrown1999@hotmail.com

'HIGHER MOON'
Tintagel Terrace, Port Isaac

Modern Holiday 
House

3 bedrooms, 
2 bathrooms

Sea views, garden
Parking for 3 cars

Tel: 01208 880755

Market Place
Camelford

01840 212315

The Rock
Port Isaac

01208 880355

42 Fore Street
Bodmin

01208 72328

www.sproullllp.co.uk
We offer all our clients a 
complete legal service

CONVEYANCING * PROBATE
WILLS * CHILDCARE * 

DIVORCE  * CRIMINAL WORK  
ACCIDENTS  * BUSINESSES  

LANDLORD/TENANT

TREVARNER GUEST HOUSE
A little bit of Port Isaac on the shores of the Solent

Tony and Kate Provis have just opened  their  guest 
house in the delightful village of Hill Head on the South 
Coast of Hampshire which is also home to a small 
harbour of the same name and it’s immediate neighbour,  
Titchfield Haven National Nature Reserve.  Located on 
the coast road our guest lounge has spectacular sea views 
of the Solent and the Isle of Wight.

An ideal spot from which to conduct business at both 
Southampton and Portsmouth as well as to tour the South Coast and visit the famous 
local landmarks or to base yourself for sailing, windsurfing and kitesurfing.

Contact Kate or Tony on 01329 662408 or 07703838701
www.Trevarner.co.uk
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SLATE CABS
DELABOLE

07929 220567
4-seater car

Airport Transfers
Bus/Train stations

Local services
Courier work
Private Hire

Booster seat available

The Takeaway
See window for 

winter opening times
Telephone: 01208 880281

CLOSED UNTIL   
NEXT YEAR        

The Ice 
Cream  

OPEN ALL DAY FOR 
coffees, teas & pastries (morning & afternoon)

LUNCH from 12noon-2.30pm  
CREAM TEAS from 3pm-5pm

DINNER from 6.30pm every day                           
(either in the restaurant or outside on the terrace)

THE SLIPWAY AND THE MILL HOUSE ARE BOTH           
LICENSED FOR HOLDING WEDDING CEREMONIES

The Mill House, Trebarwith                 
01840 770200

Paupers Supper every Wednesday  3-courses £17.50
Steak & Folk Night every Thursday

Sunday Lunches - Mains £7.95
Saturday November 5th -                                                                    

Fireworks Display & Festival of Lanterns
Saturday November 26th - Live music

The Slipway and The Mill - OPEN ALL DAY, EVERY DAY
Telephone: +44(0)1208 880264  Fax: +44(0)1208 880408          

Email: slipway@portisaachotel.com

Locals Supper every Tuesday evening     
3-courses £17.50

Book your 
Christmas Party at 

The Slipway
3-course menu at £14.95 

per person

The Slipway               
Hotel & Restaurant

New Year's Eve 
Gourmet 4-course 

dinner for £59
the table is yours                  
for the evening

The Nail Bay   
Beauty & Tanning

November offers
Deluxe pedicure - £20 (save £5.50)
Age Smart Facial - £29 (save (£10)

Gift Vouchers available

Tel: 01208 880966

Angeliques
at the Nail Bay

Tel: 01208 880966

Pretty, Vintage, 
Old and New

AN EARLY CHRISTMAS GIFT FOR 
YOU - CUT OUT AND USE THE 

VOUCHER BELOW

20% off all stock
valid November 2011 - January 2012

Angeliques
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Professional eco friendly 
carpet & upholstery cleaning 

"Environmentally friendly cleaning 
solutions without compromising on 

performance and safety"
Tris & Julie Lang

Free survey and quotation           
Domestic and Commercial Cleaning
Holiday properties, End of Tenancy, 

Clubs, Guest Houses, Car Upholstery 
and Caravans

Tel: 01208 816729   Mob: 07952 802850
Email: tristan@greengeckoclean.co.uk               

www.greengeckoclean.co.uk

November 
opening times
10.30am-4.30pm

(closed all day 
Tuesday and 
Wednesday)

26 New Road, Port Isaac, PL29 3SB     Tel: 01208 881197 

Lots of new stock including scarves, handbags,   
cosmetic bags, new Pip china designs and Christmas 
decorations.  Lovely evening bags and jewellery for 

Christmas parties or The Winter Ball
Please join us for mulled wine and nibbles on Friday 

December 2nd from 4.30pm-6.30pm, along with Tracey 
(Fresh from the Sea), Dan & Nicole (Hooper & Shaw) 

at 10 New Road Port Isaac 

Open Thursday evening and                                        
Friday, Saturday, Sunday all day and evening                   
for  breakfast, lunches and evening meals

Our house speciality hand beer battered fish and chips - eat in or take away

NOW TAKING BOOKINGS FOR CHRISTMAS PARTIES                                     

Telephone 01208 880670 

fully licenced cafe bistro we look      

forward to 

welcoming       
    

you soon!

ALSO AVAILABLE 
FOR PRIVATE 
FUNCTIONS



R.A. HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR
AGRICULTURAL & DOMESTIC WORK

SALES & SERVICE
SLIMLINE RADIATORS
DIMMPLEX & CREDA 

COMPLETE SHOWER INSTALLATIONS
Hartland Road  Port Isaac

Telephone: 01208 880328

T.F. GRILLS
Builder and Carpenter

also
Painting and Decorating

Free Estimates

Telephone : 01208 880094

Just Shellfish

remember to say 
you saw it in Trio

CHIMNEY SWEEP
VAC & BRUSH

SOLID FUEL APPLIANCE 
SERVICING

Call R Mears & Sons
01840 261221
07737 533392

www.sweepcornwall.com

Muts Cuts
Qualified City & 

Guilds pet groomer
Gable Cottage
Newhall Green
nr St Teath
Cornwall

Ring Kerri on 
01840 
211786

BEAUTIFUL AND INDIVIDUAL 
Celebration Cakes   Wedding Cakes   Sugar Flowers   Cupcakes 

BESPOKE CAKES, HANDMADE IN CORNWALL
Phone: 01208 880783  Email: info@endellioncakes.co.uk

www.endellioncakes.co.uk

01208 880862/880905
www.secretsportisaac.com

the oldest     
gallery in           
the village

Billings Row 
Gallery       
Port Isaac

Secrets

Windows XP
your local    

window cleaner        
Domestic & Commercial                                             

eco-friendly, pure water system, fully 
insured, regular and reliable

GUTTERS CLEANED OUT 
FOR THE WINTER
Call John Brown on 

07815 156632 or 
01208 880421

open daily11am
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Port Isaac Stay & Playgroup - every Tuesday (not during school holidays) from 
10.00am to 12noon in the VIllage Hall.  Contact Laura on 881089 or Cherry on 07900 
527610
Yoga - Mondays, during term time, in the Village Hall from 10.30am-12noon. Thursday 
nights at Port Isaac School from 7.30pm.Contact Tracey Greenhalgh on 01208 880215
Port Isaac Chorale - Every Tuesday from 7.30pm-9.30pm in Port Isaac Village Hall.  
Contact Janet Townsend on 01208 880505
Golden Circle - the second Thursday in the month from October to April from 
2.30pm-4.00pm in Port Isaac Village Hall.  Contact Annie Philp on 01208 880262
Exercise to Music - every Tuesday during term time from 6.30pm-7.30pm at Port 
Isaac School.  Contact Angela on 01208 880318

CHURCH SERVICES
St Peter's Church, Port Isaac                                                                                       

Sunday - Sung Eucharist at 9.45am    Every third Sunday - Family Service at 9.45am
Every Thursday - Holy Communion at 10.00am

St Endellion Church - Every Sunday at 11.00am
Trelights Methodist Church - Sunday Service at 6.00pm

Fellowship Service - second Tuesday in the month at 7.00pm

REGULAR EVENTS

Want to find out what's happening in the Village?   
Read your Trio and look on the Trio Diary page.   

Remember to make sure your event is included here!
email info to triopi@mac.com or call 01208 880905

Wednesday November 2nd 
Kerbside Recycling - bags out by 7am

Saturday November 5th

Annual Fireworks and Bonfire at Port 
Gaverne Beach - Mermaid and Fish lit 
at 7pm followed by the lighting of the 
Bonfire and the Fireworks

Friday November 11th

Bish Bosh Bash Productions present 
'Oogly as Sin' in Port Isaac Village Hall - 
7pm

Sunday November 13th 
Remembrance Sunday - Service in St 
Peter's Church - 10.45am

Wednesday November 16th

Kerbside Recycling - bags out by 7am

Saturday November 19th

St Peterʼs Church Christmas Mini-
Market in the Church Rooms – everybody 
weclome 10.30am

Monday November 21st 
Golden Circle Christmas Shopping trip 
to Barnstaple - everyone welcome 

Tuesday November 22nd 
Whist Drive in St Endellion Church Hall

Saturday November 26th

Port Isaac RNLI Winter Ball at Trewetha 
Farm

Wednesday November 30th 
Kerbside Recycling - bags out by 7am

Saturday December 3rd

Port Isaac RNLI Christmas Market in the 
Village Hall

Wednesday December 7th

Frank McNichol Art Group trip to Exeter 
- everyone welcome to travel on the bus 
and have a day's Christmas shopping

Janet's Annual Bingo for the Mentally 
Handicapped in St Peter's Church 
Rooms - 7.30pm

Friday December 9th

PISCES Christmas Evening with music 
and refreshments in St Peter's Church

Tuesday December 13th

Cornish Christmas Carols by 
Candlelight in the Pottery - 7.30pm

Wednesday December 14th 
Kerbside Recycling - bags out by 7am

Carnival Bingo Night in St Peter's 
Church Rooms - 7.30pm

Friday December 16th 
Carnival Ladies Night in Port Isaac 
Village Hall - 7.30pm

Tuesday December 20th 
Christmas Whist Drive in St Endellion 
Church Hall

Wednesday December 28th

Kerbside Recycling - bags out by 7am

Thursday December 29th 
RNLI Barn Dance in the Village Hall 

2012
Monday January 2nd 

New Year Bank Holiday

Saturday February 11th 
PISCES Valentine's Fundraiser in the 
Village Hall

Saturday March 31st  
Port Isaac's annual Hospice Day

Sunday August 5th 
Port Isaac RNLI Lifeboat Larks

Diary Dates

ISSUE COPY DATE PUBLISHED
December Monday December 5th Monday December 12th

If possible, please email your copy to triopi@mac.com  
Alternatively handwritten or typed copy can be dropped into Secrets, 

or put through the letterbox if closed

Trio Copy dates

Santa's coming 
to Port Isaac

Santa is to pay a   
special visit to the 

village, early evening  
on Saturday December 
17th - more details in 

the Christmas Trio


